Throckley Primary Care

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Tuesday, 3rd June 2014
Present:  
Mandy Curtis (Receptionist), Dr V Blaylock
Patients:  BP, RC, WD, ER, JH.
Dr Blaylock welcomed members and thanked everyone for coming to the meeting, and stressed how important the Patient Participation Group is and that members will become much more involved in the future.

1) Review minutes from previous meeting.
Reviewed and agreed.

2) Review action plan 2013/2014
Item 1 – New appointment system.

“New” system has now been up and running for 18 months now, members all agreed that the system is working well.  Members commented that they are hearing stories from friends at other surgeries of having to wait two weeks or more for an appointment.  

Item 2 – Electronic Prescribing
Funding for this has been suspended for the time being but may be looked at again in 2016.

Item 3 – NHS health checks

The NHS health checks are still going well and will continue.
Item 4 – Hearing Aid Batteries
This service is very popular and will continue.

Item 5 – Access to Healthcare for Young People
This in an ongoing project and is continuing to work with young people alongside Dr Jones.  The surgery is still a C-Card outlet, although the service is not used a great deal we continue to be part of the scheme.

3) Review Patient Feedback
Dr Blaylock explained that patient feedback is very important to us and in the future any feedback we receive will be acted upon then presented to the GP’s at their weekly meeting, this will then be presented to members at the next PPG meeting.
Dr Blaylock presented results from our most recent patient survey conducted in March 2014.

Responses from members at the meeting to the survey are as follows;-
RC responded to comment made from a patient who said we should revert back to the old telephone system, he did not agree he said if people are not happy having to wait for a call back that they should give a mobile number.

WD suggested a text message reminder service, Dr Blaylock explained that we do not have the resources for this at the moment but may be a possible plan for the future.

WD responded to a comment on the survey which suggested that it takes longer to get an appointment using the new system, she did not agree with this at all.

RC commented that patients may not know about the extended hours service we provide and that we should maybe look to putting up a notices in the local area such as the Bank Top club.

RC suggested that children should possibly be booked straight in to see a GP rather than wait for a phone call.
Dr Blaylock informed members about a scheme called ‘Friends and Family test’.  It was introduced in 2013 in hospitals and asks patients whether they would recommend hospital wards, A & E departments and maternity services to their friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment.  From October this will be open to everyone using any NHS services and will be an important opportunity for you to provide feedback on the care and treatment you receive and to improve services.  

Dr Blaylock shared with the group feedback from patients regarding the practice pharmacist, members agreed that this is a good scheme.  Dr Blaylock explained that in the future we are hoping this will greatly improve the medication review process and allow a better use of the GP’s time. Patients who are on regular medication and are stable may move to having 12 months reviews and the less stable patients be checked every 6 months.  Members agreed that this would be a good thing.

4) Annual Event
Dr Blaylock explained we need to encourage more patients to join our group and to include a wider range of people such as young people, patients from ethnic groups, patients who have mental health problems, deaf and blind patients etc therefore an annual event was suggested.

Dr Blaylock wondered if members thought that it would be an idea to hold this event on our annual flu day which is usually held at the end of September/beginning of October.  Members thought this was a good idea as would capture lots of people in a short space of time.  Possible ideas were to have a display set up in the waiting room with current members there wearing badges so they are easily identifiable, they can promote the group and explain what happens at a meeting and give out membership forms to anyone interested. Other suggestions for promoting the group were to put up posters in local clubs, Bank Top Club (RC), Knot Club in Heddon (JH), The Grange (WD), Throckley Community Centre (WD) and Blutcher Methodist Church (ES).  
Action Plan – Month 1

WD to approach The Grange and Throckley Community Centre for permission.
JH to approach The Knot Club for permission.

ES to approach Blucher Methodist Church for permission.

Dr Blaylock to work on a poster.

Action Plan – Month 2 

Distribute poster

At next meeting in September to finalise Annual Event.

5) Action Plan – 2014/2015
Reporting Template - Dr Blaylock presented and to members the new reporting template we now need to complete.
3 Priorities -  Dr Blaylock explained to members that we need to have at least 3 priority items for our new action plan, various items were discussed and the following were agreed:-
1.  Unnecessary medication reviews

2.  Increase the size and diversity of the Patient Participation Group

3.  Developing a new practice brochure

4.  Text message reminder service
6) Feedback from Patient Forum Meeting – 08/05/2014
Mandy ran through the topics talked about at the last Patient Forum Meeting.

They mainly outlined the Clinical Commissioning Groups intentions for the future which include improvements to service such as urgent care, patients with long term conditions, older people’s services and children and young peoples services.  They also talked about Case for Change which is a possible joining of the West, North and East CCG’s, this will be decided in September 2014.  They also handed out a leaflet for PPG members called My NHS which members would complete and return to them if they would like to be more involved in the decision making process, members present at the meeting were given one of these to take home and read.
7)  Any other business
None
8) Dates and Time of next meetings
Venue Throckley Primary Care 
Tuesday 2nd Sept 2014 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm
Tuesday 2nd Dec 2014 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm
